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MEMORANDUM TO: 	 Matthew A. Mitchell, Chief 
Projects Management Branch 
Japan Lessons-Learned Project Directorate 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

FROM: 	 Christopher Gratton, Sr. Project Manage 
Projects Management Branch 
Japan Lessons-Learned Project Directorate 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

SUBJECT: 	 SUMMARY OF AUGUST 30,2012, PUBLIC MEETING 
REGARDING SEISMIC REEVALUATION GUIDANCE 
DOCUMENT DEVELOPMENT 

On August 30,2012, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff held a public 
meeting1 with the Nuclear Energy Institute and industry representatives, including the Electric 
Power Research Institute, to discuss Near-Term Task Force (NTTF) Recommendations for 
Enhancing Reactor Safety in the 21st Century report, issued July 12, 20112. The meeting 
focused specifically on NTTF Recommendation 2.1, seismic reevaluation, which has been 
identified by the NTTF as a Tier 1 recommendation. Tier 1 recommendations are those under 
consideration for implementation without unnecessary delay. During this meeting, the 
participants continued their development of the guidance document on screening, prioritization 
and implementation details, as they relate to the seismic reevaluation recommendation. 

The list of attendees that participated is enclosed. 

The meeting participants used a webinar format to review and edit the draft guidance document. 
Following the meeting, the resulting draft, including comments, was made publically available in 
the NRC Agencywide Documents Access and Management System under Accession No. 
ML 12248A023. 

Members of the public participated in the webinar and asked clarifying questions throughout the 
meeting. No regulatory decisions were made as a result of this meeting. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

1 The meeting notice is available via the Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) under Accession No. 

ML12230A 196. 

2 The NTTF report is available under ADAMS Accession No. ML111861807. 
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